
Cross Curriculum Priorities Χ 2017 

Χ ŀ vision for a year full of the joys of learning ! 

 

Welcome to the February 2017 edition of news from the Cross Curriculum Coordinator.   The WA 

Curriculum identifies three cross curriculum priorities: 

 Sustainability 

 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Cultures and Histories  

 !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ !ǎƛŀ 

 

These priorities are embedded across a wide range of learning areas, from English to Science, 

Technologies, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics (STEAM), Geography, Health and Physical 

Education.   

 

Throughout 2017 we will be building on initiatives undertaken in 2016, so this newsletter highlights 

achievements from last year, our vision for 2017 and the types of learning activities and experiences 

you will see again this year. 

 

Sustainability  

200 Tonne Plan Achieved 

Coolbinia PrimaryΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ нлл ǘƻƴƴŜ 

carbon emissions reduction target was 

achieved at the end of 2016.  On average, 

our various tree planting, waste 

management, water saving, solar power 

production and Travelsmart actions reduce 

carbon emissions by 8 tonnes per month. In 

total, since starting to monitor our carbon 

emission reductions in 2011, we have 

reduced our emissions by a total of 360 

tonnes! 

 

Our emissions reduction target for 2017 is: 

100 tonnes!  Also this year we are planning 

to conduct comprehensive: 

 Energy and  

 Water audits 

 

to determine if we can make further reductions in our emissions and achieve substantial 

financial savings for the school. 



Eco Footprint 

1. Biodiversity Action:  

River Rangers in 2016        

What a great year the River Rangers experienced! 

All students across the school have benefited from Coolbinia PS being a River Rangers school: 

K- Year 5: Water Catchment Model activities, butterfly kits, Jade DolmanΩǎ butterfly art workshops (K 

& PP), Aboriginal (Marissa Verma) incursion for STEM program (Years 3s), Scitech visits,  

Naturescape, Swan River water testing, Pardalote nestboxes (Rm 7), Canoeing (Yr 5s), and Hills 

Forest Discovery Centre (Rm 12). 

 

   

 

 

Year 5s making 

and installing 

pardalote 

nestboxes 

 

 

 

 

Year 6: Term 1: Brainstorm preferred River Rangers activities,  International WƻƳŜƴΩǎ Day Breakfast 

& Butterfly project, Orienteering, Catchment model interactive, Clean-up Day, GRIP Leadership 

Conference, Astrofest & water quality testing, Harmony Week celebrations, World Water Day 

morning fitness activities,  RSL Care Menora visit and two Zoo Camps. 

     

Zoo camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 2: Butterfly project (including Mrs Rosen bushland art project; bush walk), Artopia ς 

Biodiversity exhibition, Wildlife Show Perth Town Hall ς butterfly display. 

Term 3: Kanyana & water testing, Tree Planting with buddy classes, Butterfly bushwalk & litter 

collection in bushland with Millennium Kids, Mixbook - Editorial Committee & viewing Mixbook 

draft, Preparation for Kids Teaching Kids Conference (trialling activities for Kids Teaching Kids 

Conference & UN Millennium Kids Conference), attending Kids Teaching Kids and Millennium Kids 

Conferences, participation in the Yolande Frank Art Award ς ¦b!! LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ wƛƎƘt to 

Play, Korean Cultural Workshops,  Red Cross ƛƴŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ άLƴ {ŜŀǊŎƘ ƻŦ {ŀŦŜǘȅέ . 

Term 4: Swimming, National Water Week activities, Sustainable Futures Chemical Science incursion, 

Rottnest Camp, Bushland clean-up, End-of-year celebrations: Ern Halliday Recreation Camp and 

Perth Hills Discovery Centre. 



Rottnest 

Camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The River Rangers program provided nearly $40,000 this year to enable all these learning 

experiences to happen, for example, canoeing cost seventy dollars per child and hundreds of dollars 

per student for the camps.  Sincere thanks to Dept of Parks & Wildlife, Dept of Communities and 

Local Government and Lotterywest for making River Rangers opportunites available to our school.  

We are extremely fortunate to be a River Rangers school. 

 

Our Vision for River Rangers in 2017 

All year levels are involved in River Rangers, with funding support on an increasing scale from Kindy 

to Year 6. 

 

We will be arranging two Year 6 camps: Dwellingup (Term 1) and Zoo Camp (Term 4). 

 

There will be at least two excursions per term for Year 6 students.  Students have brainstormed their 

excursion preferences and some of these included: visits to eco centres and parks, gardening and 

cooking, water based activities, visiting RSL Care and fundraising for others in need.  Based on 

student preferences a wide range of environmental and sporting activites will be undertaken 

throughout the year with the aim of building their leadship skills and envirobnmental stewardship. 

 

Kindy to Year 5 children will also have funds allocated to their classes, so they can learn more about 

the Swan Canning Riverpark.   

 

One of the main River Ranger projects for the whole school is the painting of the P & C sea 

container.  What this space for the spectacular creation that will evolve before your eyes this term! 

 

 

Roots & Shoots Club in 2016 

 

 

Our Roots & Shoots Club has had an 

exciting and productive year, starting 

with a Perth Zoo Conference, 

gardening activities including growing 

barley for the Mildew Mania Project, 

and making the Peace Pole for Perth 

Zoo. 

 



Our Vision for Roots & Shoots in 2017: 

Students have already expressed their interest in being Roots and Shoots members by attending the 

first meeting for the year on 14 February.  This is a voluntary lunchtime club for children from Year 1-

6.  The major event for this year is WŀƴŜ DƻƻŘŀƭƭΩǎ visit to Perth.  She will be meeting with student 

representatives from all WA Roots & Shoots clubs.  

 

STEAM (Science, Technologies, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics) 

Chemical Science ŀƴŘ Χ Cooking in 2016 

The Kwobadarn Kitchen was very busythroughout 2016, for example, Year 3s conducted Chemical 

Science experiments related to heating and cooling, making chocolate leaves, melting ice cream 

under different temperature conditions and making damper. 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Working with a Noongar educator, Marissa Verma, Year 3 children learnt about bush foods and then 

made a damper using different native plants, such as, red-eyed wattle seed, bush tomato, Kakudu 

plum, native fig, lemon myrtle and a spicy bush dukkah.  This very engaging lesson was part of 

Chemical Science, as the students were learning about the impact of fire/heat on different foods. 

     
Cooking has already started this year with Room 9 Year 2 students making delicious rasberry 

muffins. 

 

Butterfly Signs in 2016 

Twenty butterfly signs have been installed in the school butterfly gardens tƻ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

art works and provide an ongoing educatio resource: 

   


